Senate Armed Services Subcommittee on Personnel 
Follow-Up from Jeremy Hilton
· I got to meet with Secretary Panetta about the Senate hearing from the 21st.  He has since passed the issues onto his Assistant Secretary of Defense for Legislative Affairs, Ms. King (http://la.defense.gov/staff_king.html)…like so many things, it’s not clear what, if any, action DoD will take on the variety of issues we provided them.  The one thing I do suspect is that little will happen without continued pressure.

· Just an FYI….the SASC has posted all the stories we collected.  You can find them here:  http://www.armed-services.senate.gov/hearings/witness.cfm?witnessid=b3fecae1f57287ff22c79db47d2e2545-0-4&eventid=b3fecae1f57287ff22c79db47d2e2545 as well as the other witness’s statements and the full transcript from the hearing. 

· Rachel Kenyon (author of http://stimcity.org/ and http://cmkaa.org/ ) and I co-wrote an article after the Senate hearing.  It just came out yesterday in the Huffington Post: http://www.huffingtonpost.com/jeremy-hilton/medical-necessity-of-autism_b_1646537.html.   

 
What You Can Do!

Here is what I would appreciate you doing, as you are able:
1. Repost the SASC and Huffington Post links on your Facebook and Twitter accounts.  Take the time to comment on the Huffington Post website, even if your particular issue isn’t related to the autism issue.  Interest by readers will translate to interest by “others”.  Share with the other EFMP families you know and anyone else you think might be able to impact on the issue.
2. Take a moment and send an email or letter to members of the SASC Subcommittee on Personnel, particularly if you are a constituent (http://www.armed-services.senate.gov/about/scmembers.cfm).  Contact your specific Senators and let them know we need their support (most will not even be aware there was a hearing).  We don’t know yet when the defense bill will be going to the floor but it wouldn’t surprise me if it happens after the August recess (meaning your letter will most likely make it through security to your member by then).

I realize many of you are incredibly busy and dealing with a variety of significant issues.  Thanks so much for taking the time to be involved and make a difference for our families.
